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MEETING DATE: April 24, 2024
FROM: Susan Scarlett

RE: Landowner agreement for the Eastern Plumas County Wildfire
Protection

BACKGROUND:

The City of Portola has five parcels enrolled in one of the Fire Safe Council's hazardous fuels
reduction projects known as the Eastern Plumas Wildfire Protection Project. This is a
grant program, designed to help reduce losses from wildfire and better prepare homeowners
and their property.

CAL FIRE awarded the Plumas County Fire Safe Council nearly $6 Million to help fund this
project.
It encompasses the communities of Lake Davis, Portola, Gold Mountain, Grizzly Ranch &
parts of Clio.
Treatment types vary from: Commercial Timber Harvest, Mastication, and Hand Thin +
Chip.
The project is roughly 3,000 acres
There are an additional 2,000 acres which are in a "phase 2" of the project.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

Attached you will find an overview map of the entire project and maps specific to the City of
Portola as well as the Landowner agreement.

RECOMMENDATION:

Review the Landowner agreement, discuss concerns of the City Attorney. If concerns are
resolved direct the Interim City Manager to execute the agreement.

FISCAL IMPACT:

No cost share to the City



2

ATTACHMENTS:

FIRE WISE PROJECT LOCATIONSA.
FIRE SAFE COUNCIL PROTECTION PROJECTB.
EPWP OVERVIEW 20240319 (1)C.
























